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HIGHLIGHTS 

 
Our Mission… 
 “A people gathered in Christ; 
       nurtured in His Spirit; 
           and sent in His name.” 

   
 THE WORSHIP OF GOD 

May 29, 2011 
11:00 a.m. 

 
 

Come, Celebrate Our God and King 
Sanctuary Choir 

 
 

Freedom Isn’t Free 
Ramon Smith 

 

June 5, 2011 
11:00 a.m. 

 

Graduate Sunday 
 

You Are Mine 
Sanctuary Choir 

 

 

     This weekend we remember all of our 

veterans who have given a part of their 

lives to serving our country in the Armed 

Forces.  We are fully aware of the fact that 

traditionally Memorial Day is the day to 

recognize those who died in service to 

their country, but at College Park we have 

used this weekend to remember and 

recognize all who have served our country.    

We also make mention of all veterans on 

Veteran’s Day weekend in the fall, but for 

the past eight years we have focused more 

on Memorial Day for this time of 

recognition.  This Sunday, we will take 

time to remember all of our veterans 

before we begin worship, and then in our 

time of worship we will explore the 

concept of Freedom, and how “Freedom 

Isn’t Free,” in a nationalistic sense, but 

more so in a spiritual sense.  Come 

worship with us Sunday! 
      
     It seems like there have been so many 

natural disasters this spring and so much 

loss of life and property.  Of course the 

property can be replaced, but the loss of 

human life has been enormous from 

Japan, to most recently Joplin, Missouri.  

As the body of Christ we feel a need to 

respond to the hurts and needs, but often 

the frustration of how best to respond.  

On next Saturday, June 4th, we will have 

Disaster Relief Benefit: Concert & 

Cookout!  The proceeds from the 

suggested donation of $5/person will go 

to NC Baptist Men earmarked for 

Disaster Relief.  We can be proud that 

our Baptist Men respond so quickly and 

efficiently wherever tragedy strikes, and 

their concern is always for the spiritual 

condition of the people they help in 

addition to the physical and emotional 

needs.  Come support this benefit! 
 

  Blessings and Peace,                   

     Ramon 
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GENERAL NEWS 

If you play a musical instrument and would be willing to share 
your talent playing in a group with others during worship, 

please let Mary know. 

A  NOTE FROM MARY 

 IN  TOUCH . . .with Jef f  

Introducing a Brand New Day Camp 
Experience just for Preschoolers 

and Elementary Kids!!! 
 

We will be combining the fun of VBS and Day Camp together into a brand, 
spanking new summer ministry event for all of our kids.   We will spend one 
week focused on our preschool kids and another week on our elementary kids.  
It is going to be a GREAT addition to our schedule.  Start planning now... 

Preschool Bible Camp 
June 20-24 
9 - 12 AM 

Children’s Bible Camp 
July 25-29 

9 AM - 3 PM 

It is that time of year when I get to spend a day or two reflecting on all things 

musical at College Park before I start looking ahead.  And once again I am 

amazed at the talent that God has placed within our congregation.  I am thank-

ful for the opportunity to serve God in this place.  I am blessed.   

Thank you so much to the singers and musicians, accompanists, and sound 

techs who work each week to make worship at College Park something  

special. You help make my heart sing. 

Thank you to the leaders of all the groups in our music programs. Your  

commitment is amazing and the rewards eternal.  I am thankful for you. 

And thank you to those congregational helpers who say “yes” when I need 

someone to read or lead in other ways throughout the year.  

And thank you to all the encouragers of the choirs and me. We hope and pray 

each week that God’s Spirit will use the music to speak to those listening.   

 It is good to hear when that actually happens.   

“I thank my God every time I remember you.” 

Summer Mission Project 
Plans are coming together for 
our Summer Mission Project in 
Pitt County, NC.  Please be 
praying about how God wants 
you to be involved in helping 
someone have a warm, safe 
home.  Remember Jesus’ words:  
“Inasmuch as you have done it to one 
of the least of these my brothers, you 
have done it unto me.”   
Our church has voted and 
made a commitment to this 
project.  Everyone can be in-
volved in some way.  Our pro-
ject needs prayer, monetary 
offerings (our goal is $26,000), 
household donations, food do-
nations, and on-site workers.   
Please look for sign-up sheets 
outside of Smith Hall.  We 
hope to be able to share infor-
mation about the person on the 
receiving end of this ministry 
very soon.   
Seek God’s guidance as to how 
you can be a part of this excit-
ing mission. 

Disaster Relief Concert and 
Missions Fair 

College Park is known through-
out the community as a "doing" 
church.  But what, exactly, do 
we do?  For two weeks starting 
Sunday, May 22, there will be 
sheets on the window wall out-
side Smith Hall.  Add your 
name to the community organi-
zations in which you partici-
pate.  On Saturday, June 4, we 
will have a Missions Fair from 
5 – 7 p.m. with information 
tables giving specific informa-
tion about each ministry or 
service.  The Missions Fair will 
coincide with a concert by APB 
to benefit Baptist Men’s disas-
ter relief efforts.  All of 
Winston-Salem knows we "feed 
my sheep" and now we'll know 
who, what, and where.  Call 
Barbie Morgan for more details, 
813-5206. 
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NEWS AND SCHEDULES 

IN THE  

HOSPITAL 
Our prayers and support are of-
fered to the following members of 
our church family who are, or 
have been in the hospital during 
the last two weeks: 

 
June Crabbe 
Wayne Lewis 

Jane Roberson 

CRISIS CON†ROL  
MINISTRY 
Gift for May 

 

Rice 
 

“Whatever you do for one of the 
least of these brothers of mine, you 

do for me.”     
                          Matthew 25:40 

FAMILY MINISTRY 
Here is the Family Ministry calendar for the next few months…  
 
June  

Graduate Sunday – June 5 
Last Day of School – June 14  
Father’s Day – June 19 
Preschool Bible Camp – June 20-24 
Youth Trifecta Tuesday – June 21 
Family Mission Day – June 25 
Youth Dan River Trip – June 28 

 
July  

Church-wide Mission Trip - July 3-9 
Youth Carowinds Trip – July 12 
Family Mission Day – July 16 
Youth Camp – July 18-22  
Children’s Bible Camp – July 25-29 

Family Pool Party – July 31 
 
August 

Youth Trifecta Tuesday – August 2 
Family Mission Day – August 13 

 

YOUTH/COLLEGE MINISTRY 
Graduate Sunday is coming June 5 Information Needed by June 1 
Spring is in the air and you can hear graduate processionals playing through the 
area.  Our church will be honoring this year’s graduating class during the 
morning worship service on June 5.   We would like to recognize all the high 
school and post-high school graduates.  Please contact Jeff if you or someone in 
your family is graduating this year.  We need to know this information no 
later than June 1.  We look forward to celebrating this extraordinary 
accomplishment with you on Sunday, June 5.  Our church is proud of you!  

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
Youth Camp Deposit Deadline June 5 
The youth are headed to Garden City Chapel for Youth Camp this year from 
July 18-22.  The cost is $200 per youth ($175 for other youth from the same 
family).  It is going to be a HUGE youth camp that you will not want to miss.  
We will enjoy all the elements that the beach has to offer—sun, sand, water, and 
the cool breeze.  The deposit deadline is coming soon.  We cannot push it back 
any more.  Please turn in your $75 non refundable deposit by June 5!  Check 
out the youth web site for more info! 
 
 

SENIOR ADULT MINISTRY 
College Parkers Thursday, June 16, 11:30 a.m. 
At the June meeting, Kimi Taylor will be with us to entertain us in song.  Kimi 
loves to sing and has experience both in church choirs and in theater.  She is the 
daughter of Piper Chamel, one of our church members.  The meeting will begin 
with a covered– dish luncheon. 

Gracious notes of 
appreciation have 
been received and 
posted on the 
bulletin board 

from Dub Fesperman and from 
Willie Bond. 

In Loving Memory 
of 

Walter R. Schultz, Jr. 
 

April 18, 1933 
to 

May 12, 2011 
 

Member of College Park 
since 

August 2005 
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 May 15 May 22 
Re:Creation Worship        115            Not Reported     

Sunday School   236 228 

11:00 Worship   204 245 

Brookridge     44   43

ATTENDANCE STATISTICS  

Worship Nursery Workers 
 May 29 June 5 
 Beth Ausley Garlene Grogan 
 Claudia Ausley Beth Huff 
 Vicky Palmer Delane Devine 
 Chris Morris Jennifer Allen 
 Stephanie Morris Becky Haney 
 Charlie Jones Pat Blackwell 
 Donna Bates 
 

Greeters 
 May 29 June 5 
 Sarah Hauser John Vogler 
 Tony Perkins Jim Pernell 
 

Properties Committee  
 May 29 June 5 
 N’Earl Godwin David Page 
 

 Information Center for May 
 Joyce Baxley Tom Hurst 
 

Information Center for June 
 Bob Baker  Trudy Elkins 
   

Deacon of the Week 
 May 29 - June 4 June 5 - June 11 
   Karen Lefler Sarah Talley 

STEWARDSHIP OF SERVICE 

Wednesday, June 1 

Hamburger Steak 

Baked Potato Salad Bar 

Roll Peanut Butter Pie 

 

Wednesday, June 8 

Spaghetti 

Salad Bar Garlic Bread 

Cake 

Month of April 2011 

Budget Beginning Balance $25,076.66 

Budget Receipts 62,892.20 

Budget Expenditures 62,312.01 

Budget Ending Balance $25,656.85 

 

Year to Date 
Budget Beginning Balance $6,687.98 

Budget Receipts 266,864.55 

Budget Expenditures 247,895.68 

Budget Ending Balance $25,656.85 

 

Building Fund Balance $158,316.86 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCES 

Welcome New Members 
 

Brad Davis 
Denton Davis 
Bryce Davis 

 

2706 Bartram Place 
Winston Salem, NC  27106 

 

725-8568 
 

Welcome to the College Park family! 


